CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
July 12, 2011
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Ted Barrow at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Fifteen members were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and accepted with a motion from Linda and seconded by Betty.
General Items Discussed:  
1. Ted stated that our bank account information needed to be updated and it was decided that this would take place when the new officers were elected.

2. There is concern that some of our local TPWD personnel will lose their jobs due to state budget cuts.  The only known one at this time is Irene.

3. Changing the meeting date back to the third Tuesday of the month was discussed and a motion presented by Sue that this be done.  Betty seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The meeting in September will be on the third Tuesday.

4. Brock stated that with so many expected budget cuts that the chapter will need to raise the price of the class $20, and that we will need to look within our own local resources for teachers of the class.  The total for the new class will be $150.

5. The new class will begin in January and Betty challenged each member to recruit one person for the new class.  If you have someone interested, e-mail their address to Betty and she will contact them.

6. Rosanna will have a program August 9, 2011 for advanced training on butterfly identification and how to do a butterfly count.
7. The Tallowthon was discussed, but due to budget cuts, it has subsequently been canceled.

8. Not all members have turned in their volunteer hours, so please do so ASAP.  The Excel form to use in on the chapter website.
9. A nominating committee was selected including Ted, Pat, Linda, Becky and Karen.  They will meet at 5:30 before the next meeting.  Volunteers are asked to serve.  Ted stated that due to his schedule he will not be able to continue as our president.

10. The fall retreat was discussed.  Possible dates are October 14-15 or October 28-29

Please give feedback on your preferred date. The plan is to have the retreat in East Texas with East Texas speakers.
With no other business to discuss Linda motioned for the meeting to adjourn.  Beth seconded the motion. The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday August 9, 2011 at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Following the business meeting Tom presented a wonderful presentation on a group of birds that he has had the opportunity to band and identify at his home.  He presented very interesting and helpful information about the birds and helpful hints to our novice birder
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
